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Friday 15th December 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

This week has just been amazing. What a privilege it is to be head teacher of a school with such a terrific 
group of children, staff and parents. I always knew our children were wonderful but seeing them all this 
week up on that stage has made me realise just how talented and confident they are. They have performed 
with such gusto, enthusiasm and enjoyment – from the very youngest in Reception singing their Christmas 
songs to the oldest in Year 6 acting and singing with such talent.  
 

This week we have enjoyed total of 6 Nativities, 4 Christmas Story Times in Nursery, 3 Choir Performances, 
1 Carol Service & Christingle, 1 Party Day for Nursery & Reception, Christmas Dinner for over 400, Forest 
School Sessions for Reception & Nursery, a brass & woodwind concert and a day out for Year 6 at the 
pantomime in Newcastle. I really do not think we could possibly have squeezed anything else in! Thank you 
to all parents and carers for coming along to support your children, especially to those in Year 5 & 6 at the 
6pm performance. We do this as so many of you are working parents and we do know how important it is 
to include you whenever possible! I just hope you were all as proud of your children as we all were! 
 

This term has been an incredibly busy one and I think all children and staff are more than ready for a well-
earned break. I am sure you all are too. I would like to thank you all for your amazing support this year. From 
Tuesday we will all be enjoying some precious time with our own families and recharging our batteries for 
next year – a year in which we do expect a visit from Ofsted. In preparation for that inspection, we would 
like to urge you to complete the Parent View Questionnaire: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ 
 

Christmas Fair 
It was lovely to see so many of you at the Christmas Fair last Thursday – what a busy hour that was! We 
opened the door as soon as it was feasibly possible but I know some of you still got wet in the rain that seems 
to visit us every day at the moment! Thank you for your patience. We raised a terrific £1,615 in one hour 
which is just amazing. Thank you so much for your generosity. We will be asking the school council to talk to 
each class as we have some suggestions on what to spend it on, but want to give the children the opportunity 
to make that decision. 
 

Request from EYFS 
When you are tidying up after Christmas, please think of us in EYFS. We would welcome your old Christmas 
cards and wrapping paper and also any decorations you may no longer need.  If you are clearing out books 
to make way for new ones, we always welcome donations to top up our class libraries.  Please send them in 
with your child in the new year. 
 

Wrap Around Care Reminder 
Please remember that our after school club finishes at 5.15pm Monday – Thursday, and 5.00pm on Friday.  
We have a number of children who are regularly being picked up late, which has an impact on our after 
school club coach, who has jobs to go to after he finishes here. Please be mindful of this.  Thank you. 
 

School Dinner & Wrap Around Care Debts 
Please can we politely ask that if you have any outstanding dinner money or wrap around care arrears that 
these are cleared on later than Tuesday 19th December. We recommend that you check your Arbor account 
on a regular basis to ensure it remains in credit. 

‘Through God’s love, we are the rich soil  

where roots grow and seeds flourish.’ 

Luke 8:4-15 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


If your child is usually on packed lunches but has joined us for a Christmas dinner today (and is in Nursery or 
Y3-Y6) please ensure their meal is paid for on Arbor by Tuesday. Many thanks. 
 

Diary Dates for Next Week 
Monday 18th December – Carols and Hot Chocolate Around the Tree 
This will take place in the school hall on Monday 18th December at 3.30pm. Please make your way round to 
the Junior Hall and we will let you in as soon as possible after the end of the school day. Please note – children 
must be accompanied by an adult. We will enjoy singings some traditional carols, popular Christmas songs 
and hopefully we might have enough choir members there to have a couple of songs from the choir. Hot 
chocolate will be served and we hope you enjoy our final festive event in school.  Wrap Around Care will be 
held for all children in the Nursery on Monday because of this. 
 

 
Christmas Parties 
Next week are Christmas Party Days! The children are to come to school in their party clothes for the day of 
their party. The dates for these are as follows: 
 

 Monday 18th December Tuesday 19th December 

Morning Year 1 
Year 3 

Year 5 

Afternoon Year 4 
Year 2 

Year 6 
 

      
Christmas Thoughts 

Christmas Gift Suggestions: 

To your enemy, forgiveness, 

To your opponent, tolerance, 

To a friend, your heart, 

To a customer, service, 

To all, charity, 

To every child, a good example, 

To yourself, respect. 

 

I hope you all have a very special Christmas, spending time with your families and enjoying the company of 
loved ones. We look forward to welcoming your children back to school on Wednesday 3rd January 2024. 
 

Best Wishes, 

 

Jane Davis 

 

Mrs Jane Davis 

(Head Teacher) 

  



 

 


